March 5, 2021
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Greetings Members and Friends of King of Kings,
These last few weeks we are seeing more people return to on-site worship. Praise be to God! In a recent survey we sent out some members told us that, for a variety of reasons, they will wait longer to return. For others, they are waiting for our mask requirement to change. This letter is being sent to let you know that this change is coming.

Beginning March 21 at ONLY the 10:45am worship service masks will be optional. We do ask that masks are worn into the church and sanctuary and when there is any movement away from you seat. We will continue to social distance and adhere to the highest levels of cleanliness and sanitation practices necessary.

The Board of Elders, Pastoral Staff and other leadership agree that unless there is a resurgence of COVID-19 we will take this first of what we hope are many steps in returning to regular congregational life. For the time being we ask that all other activities, including Adult Bible Studies, Youth Ministry, and Children’s Ministry continue wearing masks. I know many are eager to see this changed and to be honest, I believe this will happen shortly if the trends continue to warrant it. Please continue to be patient with our caution. We are well aware of the range of convictions and deep feelings on this matter.
Easter is just a month away, Holy week in three weeks.  Here is a brief summary of what is planned:
·        Holy Week, March 28-April 4.
o  Palm Sunday 8:00am (Masks) 10:45am (Masks optional)
o  Maundy Thursday, April 1, 7:00pm (Masks)
o  Good Friday, April 2, 11:00am (Masks optional) and 7:00pm (masks)
o  Youth Gospel Mime Saturday, April 3, 7:00pm Online only
o  Easter Sunday, April 4: 6:30am Sunrise service; 8:00am and 9:30am worship (all with masks), 10:45am worship (masks optional).

Special Note: The Easter Cantata is scheduled for both services on April 25.

Forward With Christ: Our building project is scheduled to resume next month. Laborers for Christ plan on returning in early April. Continue to watch for updates.

Unless warranted we will continue with our current schedule of worship at 8:00 and 10:45 with a 9:30 Christian Education hour in between. 
Speaking for Pastor Balvanz as well as myself and the rest of the staff, we are looking forward to full worship services again. May God continue to bless you and keep you close and safe.
﻿
In Christ, 
Rev. Mark Halvorson

